Town Council Public Hearing June 11, 2015 Page 1

MINUTES
June 11, 2015
PUBLIC HEARING
5:45 P.M.

Town of Edisto Beach Town Hall 2414 Murray Street Edisto Beach, SC 29438

Present: Jane S. Darby, Mayor Pro Tempore, Pete Anderson, Susan Hornsby and Patti Smyer, Council Members; *Quorum of Council Present*.

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Darby for the purpose of hearing discussion on Ordinance 2015-15 to Adopt the FY2015-16 Budget.

Tommy Mann addressed Council. He said that most of his concerns had been addressed at the first reading of the budget, but he was wondering about the lease of the Altell antenaes on the water tank. He asked Council why those funds were put into the General Fund. Administrator Hill addressed Mr. Mann's question. She stated that when services are supplied to an enterprise fund, a certain amount can be charged for said services. All telecommunication services are paid from the administrative general fund, which offsets the lease costs that are put into the general fund revenue. Mr. Mann asked Administrator Hill to provide an itemized list, which she said she would provide.

Doug Smith addressed Council concerning the line item included in the budget concerning salary increases for Council. Mr. Smith asked if there was a cost/spending analysis to determine how much out-of-pocket expenses Council had. Mayor Darby said there had not been.

The Public Hearing was concluded at 5:50 p.m.

The media/public was duly notified of the location, date and time of the meeting on Friday, June 5, 2015.

APPROVED BY TOWN COUNCIL

Deborah Hargis, Municipal Clerk

July 9, 2015